
 

 

Date: 13/11/2022 

To, 
The Hony. Secretary 
All Affiliated Units of BAI 
 
Sub:     Unauthorised Junior Badminton League 
  
Dear All, 
  
It has come to our notice that one Organisation EVI Sports Pvt. Ltd, Chennai is organizing a Junior 
Badminton League most probably in Dubai.  It has also come to our notice that they have published 
names of players of our various States. 
  
It may please be noted that it is not an approved League of BAI. 
  
In this context, please refer to BAI’s circular dated 14th November, 2018 vide which Clause No. 21 of 
BAI Constitution was circulated to all concerned.  Excerpts of Clause No. 21 mentions as under: 
  
“A Registered player / Coach / Technical Staff / Support Staff shall not participate in any 
Tournaments which is not approved by BAI or its Affiliated Units.  Approved Tournaments will 
mean Tournaments approved by BAI routed through Affiliated Units and Tournaments approved 
by Affiliated Units routed through its Districts”. 
  
The above issue was also circulated to all concerned by BAI vide circular  No. BAI/League/66/2019 
dated 26th February, 2019 and also given in BAI website.  Vide this Circular it was also mentioned that 
BAI ID of Players will be immediately deactivated who will participate in any unauthorised Leagues / 
Events. 
  
Please advise all your Registered Players not to participate in the Junior Badminton League as declared 
by EVI Sports Pvt. Ltd, Chennai as well as in any Unauthorised Tournament / League, which will result 
in deactivation of BAI Ids. 

  
Regards, 

                                                        

(Sanjay Mishra) 
Secretary General, BAI 
 


